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LAST WEEK’S RECORD 

Bible School            113                      

Worship Service                 162 

Sunday Evening                                              108 

Wednesday Evening                      87 

Contribution                                                          $3,524.34 

SERVING THE CONGREGATION 

May 3, 2015 

Announcements:                                        Ron Taffe 

Opening Prayer:                   Jim Pettyjohn  

Song Director:                                   Austin Beard 

Scripture Reader:           Dale Beard 

Sermon:                            Jimmy Hyde 

Closing Prayer:                                             Steve Kelly 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH         SOUTH          

Brian Nipper                                    Bob Seikel 

Keith Lawrence                                                      Joe Curtis 

AT THE BACK OF AUDITORIUM 

Clavin Norwood                                    Chris Nipper 

USHERS 

Bob Perry                                    Jim Cross 

GREETERS 

Foyer:                                 Bob & Louise Perry 

Elevator:                                       Jim & Vivian Cross 

NURSERY ATTENDANT 

Sandy Leonard 

ASSISTING OUTSIDE ELEVATOR DOOR 

Craig McKnight 

PROJECTION & AUDIO CONTROL 

Ken Whittington                         Scott Perry 

EVENING WORSHIP 

Opening Prayer:                       Carl Weeks  

Song Director:                      Austin Beard 

Scripture Reader:                Brandon Gober 

Sermon:         Jimmy Hyde 

Closing Prayer:                         Paul Harris 

SERVING AT THE LORD’S TABLE 

NORTH    SOUTH 

Jaxon Canard                George Mastick 

VOLUNTEER CLEANING THIS WEEK TEAM #6 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT SERVICE 

May 6, 2015 

Classes for All Ages 

Devotional:         Jimmy Hyde 

Song Director:    Craig McKnight 

VAN DRIVER 

Tracy Gettle 

If you are unable to serve this week, please notify 

FRANK ROMBERG 405-481-6500 
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Tenth and Bell—P.O. Box 1228—Shawnee, OK 74802-1228 

Office: 405-273-3065  Fax: 405-275-7720 

Email: tenthandbell@sbcglobal.net   Website: shawneecentralcofc.org 

MINISTERS: 

Jimmy Hyde 

Nathan Kelly 

ELDERS: 

Dennis Brodersen 

Paul Harris 

Steve Kelly 

Bob Perry 

Jim Pettyjohn 

Bob Stephens 

DEACONS: 

Dale Beard 

Jim Cross 

Tracy Gettle 

Craig McKnight 

Michael Michener 

Scott Perry 

Frank Romberg 

Ron Taffe 

SECRETARY: 

Michelle McKnight 
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MISSIONS: 

Carpenter Place 

Germany 

Haiti Children’s Home 

Hope Harbor Children’s Home 

Liflyfield Christian & Adoption 

Nicaragua 

Philippines 

Search 

Southern Africa Bible College 

Tipton Home       

Westview Boys Home        



 

We would like to express our     

condolences to Cleta Allen and all 

the family and friends of Bob Allen. 

Bob passed away Wednesday, April 22nd at his home 

in Bethel Acres after a long battle with cancer. His  

service was conducted Saturday, April 25th at Cooper 

Funeral Home and internment was at Resthaven. 

We also convey our sympathy to Mary Kelly and all 

her family in the loss of her mother, Vergie Wallace. 

Vergie departed this life on Thursday, April 23rd and 

her service was at the Edmond Church of Christ on 

Saturday, April 25. 

Our heart felt prayers go to Ann Perry and family as 

well in the loss of Ann’s sister, Ruth Macomber. Ruth 

passed away in Pennsylvania this past week and her 

service was there on Saturday. 

CONTINUING PRAYER CONCERNS 

Kyrian Anderson (young friend of the Hyde's with          

Leukemia), Chad Beard, Bob Bivins, Carol Brodersen,   

Nancy Burlison, Betty Caldwell (sister of Linda Carpenter), 

Harold  Carothers,  Blake Carter (great grandson of Sue 

Merritt), Sherri Collins, Norma Cowden, Thelma Divine,  

Babe Doyle,  Norma Edgmon, Mary Jo Fleming, Fredith 

Hanifan, William Horton, Mariella Jacobs, John Johnston, 

Larry Kelly, Jane Lynn, Patti Morgan (niece of Burl         

Vanlandingham), Thearlene Morris, Andy Peerson (brother 

to Royce Peerson), Sue Riedel, Katie Carter Rose (niece of 

Denise Beard), Naomi Rutledge, Rhetta Smith, Sarah 

Smith, Dorothy Strickland, John Sullivan, Emma White, Iva       

Williams (mother of Cathy Rose) and Selene Williams 

(daughter of Craig & Michelle McKnight). All these     

members and friends have continuing  health concerns or 

other  special circumstances.    

 They appreciate your interest and prayers. 

LOOKING AHEAD 

MAY 2—MINDBODYSOUL365 Run/Walk Benefit 

MAY 10—Mother’s Day 

MAY 15—16—Men’s Retreat @ Quail Ridge 

MAY 3—Church Family Potluck  

MAY 10—Mother’s Day 

MAY 24—High School Senior Day 

MAY 25—Annual Memorial Day Get-Together at the 

 McKnight’s 

JUNE 14—20—Burnt Cabin Christian Camp 

JUNE 21—Father’s Day 

“Be ye stedfast, unmovable, always    
abounding in the work of the Lord,              

forasmuch as ye know that your labour         
is not in vain in the Lord.” 

I Corinthians 15:58 

TIPTON HOME 

Our May collection for the Tipton 
Home will be toilet tissue. Please 
place in the  barrel in the foyer.  
Thank you. 

PRAYER CONCERNS 

Family, 
We just spoke with Luke.  Amy's  
condition has gotten worse and 
Luke and Amy are saying their good-
byes.  In a couple of days, Amy will leave us and go 
Home.  Please pray for Amy's difficulty in breathing to 
ease; pray that she will be able to hug her girls and 
tell her parents and sister goodbye.  Pray for Peace 
for the family as they go through this, and please, 
please pray for Luke.  As Christ was in the garden, so 
is he unsure if he can handle what is about to happen.  
Thank you for never ceasing in your prayers for Luke 
and Amy.  Keep  praying in the months to come. 
Love, 
Michael and Jennifer 
 
William Horton had surgery on an aneurism that was 
seeping into his stomach and has now begun chemo 
treatments for lung cancer. He was able to return 
home. Please remember him, Billie and all the family 
in your prayers. 

FAMILY NEWS 

 

Our God is good and we have so many opportunities 

everyday to glorify Him. Recently we had several 

deaths in our church family. Keep all those families in 

your prayers and let them know you love them.    

Speaking of love we have another great opportunity to 

love one another in a special way this coming Sunday. 

It’s potluck time. I want to encourage everyone to join 

in on our potluck following evening services this      

Sunday evening. We have many other opportunities to 

glorify God and love one another this month of May. 

We have our upcoming Men’s retreat, Mother’s Day, 

our high school senior reception, and many more     

opportunities.  

To Live Right 

This Sunday we will search the scriptures to discover  

what it means to be righteous. Does this mean      

someone is perfect? What does the Bible mean when 

we’re called to be righteous? There’s also a            

righteousness that we pursue to posses.  

“Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for        

righteousness, for they will be filled.” Matthew 5:6  

Righteous is something we want to be. It’s a way we 

want to live life.  It’s the way we want God to see us. 

Praise God that through the gospel of Jesus we can be 

righteous in His sight. 

“For in the gospel a righteousness from God is         

revealed, a righteousness that is by faith from first to 

last, just as it is written: "The righteous will live by 

faith." Romans 1:17 NIV 

 

See you this Sunday as we come together to study 

God’s Word, worship, and fellowship. God bless our 

church family here at Central. 

 

Your brother 

Jimmy Hyde  

YOUTH NEWS 

By NATHAN KELLY 

I’ve failed to mention this before, but this Sunday is 
the last AWTG before the summer series starts. The 
van will leave at 4. Should be back around 8. Bring 
some money for dinner. Also, I’m planning a trip to 
Elevation Trampoline Park for May 29. I’m telling you 
now so that if there’s too many that are busy, then I 
can change it. Those who are finishing up 5th grade 
are also invited to join us and get your first taste of 
the youth group.  
  
What do you do when someone you know, like a       
co-worker or schoolmate, asks you for something? 
What about when they ask you daily? We all want to 
be nice and give, but after a while you want to stop 
encouraging them. Look at John 6. After Jesus feeds 
the 5,000, they followed him looking for another free 
meal. Jesus sort of cuts them off and they’re            
disappointed because the free food is over. So I want 
you to ponder where that limit is. There’s no right  
answer that I know of. When is it that you just need 
to “cut off” someone for their own best interest?  

1933   ROBERT LEE “BOB” ALLEN 2015 

 

We extend our loving sympathy to Cleta Allen and all 

the family of Bob Allen who departed this life on 

April 22. Bob was a faithful child of God, loving     

husband, father, and friend. He and Cleta were  

members of this congregation for over 58 years. He 

taught classes at one time and had great admiration 

for such elders as Fred Bowers and Elmo Kelly. Bob 

and Cleta have been outstanding citizens in the  

Bethel Acres community, and we are also indebted 

to Bob for his service to our country. His family and 

our congregation will always be able to look back on 

a life well spent. 

CHURCH FAMILY POTLUCK 

Join us for our monthly church family potluck this 

Sunday, May 3rd after our PM        

service in the fellowship room. Bring 

your favorite breakfast food and we 

will share a breakfast for dinner. Our 

hostesses this month are Mary Kelly 

and Lysa Park. 
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